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September 11, 2024 
 
ELECTRONIC DELIVERY TO:  MZUCATTI@NOBLEENVIRO.COM 
 
Michael Zucatti 
Westmoreland Sanitary Landfill, LLC 
111 Conner Lane 
Belle Vernon, PA  15012-4519 
 
Re:  Additional Facility for Leachate  
 Sanitary Landfill 
 Permit I.D. No. 100277 
 Rostraver Township, Westmoreland County 
  
Dear Michael Zucatti: 

Sanitary Landfill requested written approval from the Department of Environmental Protection 
(DEP) to transport its landfill leachate to an additional treatment facility.  The request to 
transport landfill leachate from Sanitary Landfill to the Akron Water Reclamation Facility was 
initially made by email dated May 1, 2024.  DEP’s May 2, 2024, email response requested that 
you provide the signed contract that is in place with the Akron Water Reclamation Facility or a 
letter of intent to enter a contractual agreement for leachate treatment, as required by Municipal 
Waste Management regulations, 25 Pa. Code Section 273.162 (b)(1).  On August 8, 2024, you 
submitted the executed Agreement with Akron Water Reclamation facility. 

This letter grants written approval for leachate from Sanitary Landfill to be transported to the 
Akron Water Reclamation Facility for processing.   

If you have any questions, please contact me at 412.442.4130.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sharon Svitek 
Program Manager 
Bureau of Waste Management 
 
cc: Brian Stewart, Noble Environmental (bstewart@nobleenviro.com) 
 Donald Henrichs, Noble Environmental (dhenrichs@nobleenviro.com) 
 Ihab Abdulfatah, DEP SWRO (iabdulfata@pa.gov) 
 Kenneth Lee, DEP SWRO (kenlee@pa.gov) 
 Lauren Fike, DEP SWRO (lafike@pa.gov) 
 Region 
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